Finance and Warrant Committee
January 2, 2020

Kevin Preston, John Heffernan, Michael Leahy, Beth Pierce, Michelle Persson Reilly, and Susan Fay present.

Kevin Preston called the meeting to order at 6:44.  He explained that the opportunity for public comment would come after discussion of Article 1, pertaining to the Striar proposal.  

Town Moderator Dan Driscoll took the floor to explain the reason for the article.  He explained that the previous Striar article passed by only 1 vote, which then raised issues debating the calculation being used to constitute 2/3.  After extensive discussion with other officials and review of different processes, Mr. Driscoll proposed to call a special town meeting to determine the method of counting votes.  He explained that if nothing happens, the procedural concerns with this vote count will haunt the matter in future discussion.  He explained that as things stand now, the article is passed.  However, he knows this matter will arise in the future and hopes to at the least lay the procedural argument to rest.  This method was selected by the Selectmen and endorsed by Parks & Recreation.  

Jonathan Briggs of the Parks & Recreation commission took the floor to add his input.  He supported Mr. Driscoll’s intent to not have a procedural matter overshadow meaningful content of the Manor Fields Argument.

Carla Foley, Dedham Resident since 1983, took the floor to express frustration with what she considers outrageous spending.  She described Dedham’s spending as focusing too much on toys, and not enough on residents.  She reminded the committee that many of Dedham’s residents are of an age where they are not in a position to earn extra money for unforeseen costs.  She pointed to the ongoing expense of the Public Safety building, and the difficulties with the Town Hall.  She stated that over a five-year span compared to neighboring communities, we spend a lot of money without getting a lot of benefit.  She expressed frustration and exhaustion with the town’s spending.  She thanked the committee for their time.

Jane Lepardo presented the committee with a spreadsheet detailing the town’s ongoing borrowing and proposition 2.5 exemptions.  She provided estimates for the Striar Field project and borrowing through 2025 and Debt Exclusion through maturity.  The Manor Fields projected is expected to have a maximum of 15 year bond time.  Some of the borrowing on the chart exists in a hypothetical for approved projects, such as the public safety building.

Mr. Heffernan asked if Ms. Lepardo could comment on previous years of bonding.  Ms. Lepardo provided context for the 2020 debt.

Mr. Preston asked if unfunded pension liability was reflected on the chart.  Ms. Lepardo answered no.

Ms. Terkelsen explained that our total debt service has been staying within the selectboard’s debt service guidelines. 

Mr. Leahy asked Mr. Briggs about the studying of changing traffic patterns in the Manor Fields neighborhood.  He asked if there would be an update to the pre-amazon traffic study.  Mr. Briggs confirmed they are planning to, categorized as additional engineering.

Ms. Fay asked Ms. Terkelsen if the sense with these debt service numbers is that the town is in a comfortable range, and if Manor Fields could be funded within the tax levy.  Ms. Terkelsen replied that if Dedham could fund Manor Fields through increased Tax Levy.  However, debt exclusion is money that is separated out that will drop off once it is paid.

Jonathan Pape, precinct 5 Town Meeting member, asked about the debt that the town is in.  Ms. Lepardo explained that the values in the chart are Debt Service.  The town is in considerably more debt than the yearly Debt Service.  Mr. Preston described Debt service as the mortgage on the projects the Town has completed.

Mr. Pape explained that he lives very close to the project in question.  He noted that he does not know if traffic mitigation is going to be enough to help that area, which is already in for an influx of traffic from out-of-town building projects.  

Mr. Pape asked if a bond service over 15 years rather than 20 years would represent a higher yearly tax increase.  He noted that the last yearly estimate he heard was a house value of $550,000 over 20 years.  Ms. Terkelsen explained that the home value was evaluated by the assessors.  Mr. Preston noted that if indeed this is over 15 years rather than 20 years, the yearly estimate would go up.

Mr. Heffernan suggested that this new calculation should be made ready for the next discussion of this matter.  Mr. Preston expressed support.  

Mr. Heffernan noted that the town in the previous year intentionally made cuts to avoid a jump in the increase in the tax levy.  
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Ms. Palumbo of precinct 5 took the floor to make a statement about Article 1.  She asked if the estimate of $14.5 million could change.  Mr. Preston explained that it could not possibly go above that value without going back to Town Meeting.  

Mr. Heffernan motioned to close the hearing on article 1.  Ms. Fay seconded.  It was voted 6-0.

Mr. Heffernan motioned to recommend that article 1 be so voted subject to the language of town counsel.  Ms. Persson Reilly seconded.  Mr. Heffernan explained that in the band room meeting they will likely have clearer language from town counsel to vote on again.

The motion was approved 5-1.  Mr. Preston opposed.

The committee moved to discussion of the Health Department Reserve Fund Transfer.  Ms. Baker explained that this it to hire an interim employee to cover for a retiring Health Director  

Mr. Heffernan motioned to transfer $16,000 from the reserve fund to Purchase of Services in the Health Department, line item 1510-5700-530-250.  Mr. Leahy seconded.  It was approved 6-0.

The committee moved to review of prior meeting minutes.

The committee reviewed the minutes from 12-6-2018.  Mr. Heffernan motioned to approve the minutes, Ms. Persson Reilly seconded.  They were approved 6-0.

The committee reviewed the minutes from October 8, 2019.  Mr. Heffernan motioned to approve the minutes, Ms. Pierce seconded.  They were approved 6-0.

The committee reviewed the minutes from October 15, 2019.  Mr. Preston pointed out that the town of Sudbury was misspelled “Sudsbury.”  Mr. Heffernan motioned to approve the minutes, Ms. Persson Reilly seconded.  It was approved 6-0.

The committee reviewed the minutes from October 22, 2019.  Mr. Heffernan motioned to approve the minutes, Ms. Pierce seconded.  It was approved 6-0.

The committee reviewed the minutes from October 29, 2019.  Mr. Heffernan motioned to approve the minutes, Ms. Pierce seconded.  It was approved 6-0.

The committee reviewed the minutes from November 25, 2019.  Mr. Heffernan motioned to approve the minutes, Ms. Pierce seconded.  It was approved 6-0.

Mr. Heffernan motioned to adjourn the meeting.  Ms. Pierce seconded.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:27.


